
                                                                                                                                       

 

  
 

 

 

Private and confidential 

 

03/07/2017 

To the newly elected secretary general of the United Nations Organization 

 

Dear Mr. Guterres 

To begin with may I congratulate you on your new appointment and wish you well in your future 
endeavors. 

I have taken the liberty of writing to you as I have for years tried to suggest radical changes to the 
United Nations Organization’s charter, and structure witch I am sure you have already realized how 
dictatorial and hypocritical it is. 

For the sake of brevity I suggest that you spend a few minutes of your valuable time to have a look at 
my site (www.democratiseun.org) to understand what our mission is all about and what steps I have 
taken so far. 

As you are aware the voting system in existence according to the present rules, both in the general 
assembly and particularly in the security council, with the permanent membership of the five 
countries (U.S.A, Russia, China, France & UK) each of which have a veto right which makes the 
resolutions absolutely meaningless to the extent that some countries have in the past ignored those 
decisions and one or two member states have regarded them as worthless pieces of paper. 

In closing I am absolutely sure that complete changes to the structure of the United Nations 
Organization will happen sooner rather than later and I have no doubt that if you start to make the 
appropriate suggestions, whatever the results, your name will be forever remembered by the 
majority of the population of the world with complete respect and admiration. 

Finally I must let you know that I am a British citizen of Iranian origin and a Muslim by birth and I am 
75 years old and therefore I am not in search of either fame or fortune. 

And my efforts In this regard are purely on humanitarian grounds. 

 

Respectfully yours 

Ala Amirshahi 
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